
Proudly serving the Ennis Community since 1908 

It’s Time!!! 
In a few days, June 9-12, representatives of all American Sokol units will be converging on Ennis, Texas by 
airplane and automobile to participate in the American Sokol’s quadrennial National Convention.  This is the first 
time in over 20 years that the National Sokol Convention is being conducted at a Sokol Unit, not a convention 
hotel.  The Convention is the supreme governing body of the organization and is responsible for charting the 
organization’s future for the next 4 years -- national officers are elected, a financial budget is established, bylaws 
are revised as needed, and the direction of the organization moving forward is established.  The delegates from 
Sokol KHB are Thomas Betik, Laura Trojacek, and Joanna Wilson. 

Virtually every corner of the facility will play a part. The Southern District’s Host Organizing Committee along 
with Sokol KHB have been working hard to get prepared – more than 50 rooms have been arranged at the 
Comfort Inn & Suites, airport and local shuttle service has been arranged, meal service has been planned, social 
events are in the works, and the list goes on.  Facility cleanup & preparation are last minute activities yet to be 
done.  The bar has been set pretty high by previous conventions but we are confident that our preparation and 
execution will conclude with an outstanding convention both from a business and experience perspective. 
Confident that this event will be quite a feather in Sokol KHB’s cap.   Chuck Kalat – 2022 American Sokol 
Convention SD Host Committee Chair.  

***************************************************************************************************** 

CALENDAR – ONGOING ACTIVITY 

Gymnastics -- Monday -Thursday 5:30pm (closed for summer)
Get Fit with Sara Jakubik – Mondays & Wednesdays 5:30pm & Tuesdays & Thursdays 6pm 

Volleyball -- Wednesdays - Youth 6pm & Adult 7:30pm 
Clubroom -- regular business hours are 5pm to 11pm Mondays & Wednesdays 

Swimming Pool CLOSED for renovation 
Museum & Library -- open for special events and by appointment 

Membership meetings -- every 3rd Wednesday of month in Dining Room 7pm 

CALENDAR – UPCOMING EVENTS 

June 9-12 American Sokol National Convention – Main Hall 
July 7 Monthly Czech Movie & Social - Clubroom 5pm

“The mission of the American Sokol is to provide fitness and community for 

individuals and families through physical, educational, cultural, and social 

programs.” 



Educational Director’s Report 

Come see the newest addition to the Sokol KHB Ennis museum. This beautiful, very large display cabinet was 
graciously donated by Marie Maliska Dewbre. It will protect our precious dolls and glassware. Thanks also to 
the family members (and a couple of their friends) of our recently deceased 55-year member, Marvin Adams, 
who moved it from the Dewbre house to the museum: Bob and Kim Adams Woods, their sons Scott and Rex, 
and friends Kylie Ortiz, and Brenden Harrison. 

The moving crew who made it happen: Kylie Ortiz,       Display case is starting to fill up 
Scott Woods, Rex Woods, Bob Woods, Brenden Harrison, 
Liz Moucka Krajca, and Kim Woods.       Na zdar!     Liz Moucka Krajca 

 Educational Director 

******************************************************************************** 
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GYMNASTICS REPORT 

We went to Sokol West for our end of the year competition. The kids enjoyed it! 

We did the Polka Festival where we gave away 8 prizes and one extra one on the lawn and tool 
raffle.  We also had a winner for the quilt raffle. 

VOLLEYBALL REPORT 

Adult Volleyball free play is Wednesday 7:30 until around 10. Must be 17 for these teams! A one time 
$15 insurance fee per season and adult has to have a gold membership with Sokol and that is $65 
and then every January dues are do of $65 

 If interested in Registering or New membership to Sokol you can email me at jnoplis80@gmail.com, 
come to the gym Wednesday 7:30 to 10 or come by the clubroom Monday and Wednesday! 

Thanks, Joanna 

******************************************************************************************* 

mailto:jnoplis80@gmail.com


June, 2022 

4 

2022 Polka Festival – Another Great Event for Sokol KHB 

The National Polka Festival was a great success because of all the wonderful volunteers, members, 
and officers that came together to make this 3-day event happen, THANK YOU!!!! 

Thank you for the prep work done ahead of time by the following groups: 
• John Hejny, Jared Prachyl and their crew for cooking the barbecue
• Liz Moucka-Krajca and her crew for making the dumplings
• Debbie and Darren Slovak and their crew for making strudels
• Larry Trojacek and his crew for making Kolache.

Thank you to those in charge of preparing the meals each day of the festival:  Benny and Laura 
Trojacek, Mike Liska, and David Liska. 

Thank you to those who kept the serving line stocked with food:  Larry, Calvin, Darren, and Jim 

Thank you to the numerous volunteers who worked the serving line the 3 days of the 
festival:  Barbara and Corey, Nannette, Jim, Chuck and Jan,  Patti, Evelyn, Anna, Michael, Katherine, 
Jakub, Kristine, Debbie, and Tex, 

Thank you to those from Ray Elleven's volunteers who worked the cash register and took orders. 

Thank you to the gym parents led by Laura Trojacek and Joanna Wilson working the front door. 

Thank you to the bartenders who logged many hours of the festival led by Joni Braddock and Randy 
Owen, and those who worked the wristbands (Jerry and JoAnn, Neil and Janet, David Houdek and 
many others) 

Thank you to Patti Walker and her cleaning crew who worked every night during the festival to 
freshen the hall for the next day. 

Thank you to those many I know I am probably missing and those who contributed behind the 
scenes to make the festival successful for Sokol KHB. 

Again, I appreciate everyone who contributed and volunteered their precious time.  
THANK YOU!!  THANK YOU!!!!  THANK YOU!!!!! 

Thomas Betik – President - Sokol KHB 
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June / July Member Birthdays 
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Donations and news worthy items to support the Sokol KHB Newsletter should be sent to Sokol 
KHB Newsletter, P.O. Box 205, Ennis, TX  75120 




